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  UNKNOWN Decrease in 

  Income Tax Collections 

 

Research Analysis 

 

SB 1858 creates an income tax credit to employers engaged in hydrogen manufacturing for 50 

percent of the tuition reimbursed to an employee for the first through fourth years of employment 

if the employee has been awarded an undergraduate or graduate degree within one year of 

commencing employment. Additionally, the measure provides a tax credit for qualified 

employees for compensation received from a qualified employer, not to exceed $2,500 for the 

first year of employment, $2,000 for the second year, $1,500 for the third year, $1,000 for the 

fourth year, and $500 for the fifth year. The credits cannot be claimed after the fifth year of 

employment, but unused credits may be carried over to each of the five subsequent tax years. 

Both credits sunset in 2023.  

 

Prepared By: Emily McPherson 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

Analysis provided by the Tax Commission: 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Prepared By: Mark Tygret 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 

 

 

 

 

 © 2021 Oklahoma House of Representatives, see Copyright Notice at www.okhouse.gov 

 

http://www.okhouse.gov/

